
EL DORADO HILLS COUNTY WATER DISTRICT
SIX HUNDRED NINETY SIXTH MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Thursday, July 18, 2013
6:00 p.m.
District Office, 1050 Wilson Boulevard, El Dorado Hills, CA  95762




I.	CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
	President Durante called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and Chief Dave Roberts led 	the Pledge of Allegiance.  Directors in attendance:  Barber, Durante, Hartley, and		 	Hidahl (Winn was absent).  Staff in attendance:  Chief Roberts and Chief 	Financial 	Officer Bair.  Counsel Cook was also in attendance.

II.	CONSENT CALENDAR
            A.  Approve minutes of the 695th meeting held July 18, 2013

	B.  Approve Financial Statements for June 2013
                   
                  Director Barber made a motion to approve the Consent Calendar, seconded
                  by Director Hartley and unanimously carried.   
	
III.	ORAL COMMUNICATIONS
	A.  EDH Professional Firefighters – None

	B.  EDH Professional Firefighters – None
  
	C.  Public Comments – None

IV.	CORRESPONDENCE - None

With Board concurrence, President Durante requested that Closed Session Item V-A be moved 
on the agenda to follow Oral Communications.  
  
VI.	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A.  Administrative Committee (Directors Barber and Hidahl)
	      1.  Review and update on construction progress of Station 84 - Director Hidahl 				        reported that good progress is being made and that the committee is waiting on 									written documentation confirming that access from the parking lot next door has 									been granted.  He also stated that the move into the temporary facility is on track 									and that bid package should be ready for dissemination at the end of August.  									Captain 	Brady added that the inside of the temporary facility has been completed, 							   IT work will begin, the back pad has been poured, and the apparatus bay should 									be in by July 28th. 
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	        2.  Review and discuss update to Board Policy Manual - Director Hidahl 
	           presented the Committee’s proposed changes to the Board Policy Manual, 							 including recommended changes to the community room usage to ensure that  						 the room is not subject to more than normal wear and tear. 

			    Director Barber made a motion to adopt the proposed changes to the Board 				    Policy Manual.  The motion was seconded for discussion by Director Hartley and 				unanimously carried.

           B.  Fire Committee (Directors Durante and Winn)
		  1.  Review and discuss Capital Improvement and/or Facilities Master 					      Plan – Director Durante reported that the Committee met and gave direction to 							remove the land at Station 84 from the Five Year Plan; leave the dollar 
		        amount of 10 million for the Training Facility the same; and add $150,000
				     for a rescue vehicle.  Director Hidahl brought up the need to review and 
		        update the plans for the Training Facility; a discussion followed as to the 
	           possibility of making minor improvements to begin utilizing the property for 
                       some aspects of training such as the housing of the burn trailer and vehicle 								extrication.

	C.  Ad Hoc Committee Reports
	      1.  Report from the Regional Operations Committee regarding annexation with 		           Latrobe Fire Protection District (Directors Hartley and Barber) - Director 		           Barber reported that a very good meeting was held.  Directors Barber and Hartley
                       emphasized that it was the Board’s goal to have the same level of service and 					standards for the Latrobe area as soon as it is financially possible.  Chief Roberts 					added that the Union voted not to support the “White Paper” recommendation in 					its current form because it does not support a Union position due to the utilization 				     of temporary, stipend Firefighter positions.  After a discussion, the Board 	
			     concluded that it would be best to have each Board member thoroughly review the
                       “White Paper” and provide input to the Committee within the next two weeks; 					another Committee meeting will then be held to incorporate this input and produce 					a final draft.  Chief Roberts will send the “White Paper” to each Board member in
                       electronic format.  

					Chief Cooper spoke from Latrobe’s perspective stating that their Board viewed the 					annexation as viable and supports steps to proceed forward.  He also stated that 						although the “White Paper” was a good rough cut to see if annexation made sense 						logically and conceptually, he would like to see a risk and reward analysis done 						which would be based more on fact than emotion.  Chief Cooper also stated that he 					would be available to work on the analysis and recommended the work group be 						kept small for efficiency.  Matt Beckett, President of the El Dorado Hills 							Professional Firefighters, clarified that the Union vote was based on the review of 						the prior “White Paper” and not the most recent version.  He requested that he and 
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				Captain Tom Anselmo be included in the group to work on the risk and reward 					analysis and the Board concurred.
          
	   2.   Collaborative Fire Departments (CCFD formerly League of Fire Districts) 
	         (Directors Durante and Hartley) – Director Hartley stated the meeting was
                     cancelled and therefore had nothing to report.  Chief Roberts gave an update 		         stating that he and Chief Keating met with Board of Supervisors Veerkamp and 		         Mikulaco and Chief Administrative Office Mike Applegarth to review the plan
	         to get some of the underfunded Districts a lifeline while a permanent solution is
	         identified; he stated that CAO Applegarth has been a huge asset and has completed 		         an in-depth analysis that identifies when these Districts will begin to fail. 	
	          .  
VII.	OPERATIONS REPORT 
            A.  Operation Report - Received and filed.
                    
	B.  Review and update regarding Joint Powers Authority – Director Hartley gave an
	      update stating that the JPA has received several Request for Information (RFI)
	      submittals from member agencies interested in providing ambulance service 
	      to the County.   

	C.  Review and discuss “Request for Information” submitted to the El Dorado 		      County Joint Powers Authority for ambulance transport services - Chief Roberts 		      stated that the JPA voted to postpone opening the RFI’s  until August 30.  Chief 		      Roberts thanked all those that were involved in putting together an excellent RFI 		      from the El Dorado Hills Fire Department that illustrated how significant 		      	      money can be saved while increasing the level of service.

	D.  Review and approve Resolution 2013-05 confirming the report of the Fire 
	      Marshal related to cost of weed abatement and imposing such costs upon
	      properties upon which abatement has occurred – CFO Bair presented the 
	      Resolution stating that there were fewer non-compliant parcels than in previous years.
	
	      Director Hidahl made a motion to adopt Resolution 2013-05 confirming the report
                  of the Fire Marshal related to cost of weed abatement and imposing such costs  	      	     upon properties upon which abatement has occurred, seconded by Director Hartley 		     and unanimously carried.  (Roll Call:  Ayes: all; Noes:  none.  Absent:  Director 	  	     Winn.)

VIII.	FISCAL ITEMS – CFO Bair commented that the June Revenue and Expense Summary 	is preliminary as there will be more revenue and expense added before the year is closed. 



El Dorado Hills County Water District
Board of Directors Meeting
July 18, 2013
Page 4

	                  

IX.	NEW BUSINESS
	A.  Review and adopt Resolution 2013-06 approving tax increment revenues for
		     LAFCO Project No. 2013-01 Malcolm Dixon Road Estates Reorganization –
	      Chief Roberts referred the Board to the Staff Report summarizing LAFCO’s 	
	      request for the District to accept a $0.17 tax increment share on the Malcolm
	      Dixon Road Estates Reorganization. 

		    Director Hidahl made a motion to adopt Resolution 2013-06 approving $0.17
	      tax increment revenue share  for LAFCO Project No. 2013-01 on the Malcolm
		    Dixon Road Estates Reorganization, seconded by Director Hartley and 
	     unanimously carried.  (Roll Call:  Ayes:  all; Noes:  none.  Absent:  Director 	  	     			  Winn.)

	B.  Rescheduling of August Board Meeting - Due to Counsel Cook being unavailable 					 for the next August Board meeting date of August 15, President Durante asked that 				  Board members check their calendars and confirm availability with CFO Bair for a 			    possible rescheduled date of August 22, 2013.

X.	OLD BUSINESS - None
            
XI.	ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
	A.  Directors – Director Hidahl raised a concern expressed by a Southpointe resident 						at a recent Lakehills Fire Safe Council meeting who feels his property is at risk
		     as it is adjacent to an unimproved, 64 acre parcel that has not been weed abated.  						Director Hidahl proposed the possibility of adopting an ordinance that would 
		    expand the current weed abatement of five acre parcels to include larger acreage. 						Chief Lilienthal responded by stating that he is in the process of gathering 						 data on the administering of the weed abatement program; he will report back to the 						Board in a 	few months with information for restructuring the program as well as the 						impact and feasibility of expansion.  

			   Director Hartley commented on the great news article that was published on the new 						truck.

				  Director Durante reinstated the HR Committee as an ad hoc committee and asked 					  CFO Bair to update the list to include himself and Director Winn as Board committee 				  members. 

	B.  Staff – Chief Roberts stated that there is a growing movement within the County and 						to institute a first responder fee or treat and release fee as there is a potential for a 
		    significant amount of money for reimbursement from the medicare/medicaid 						 program.  He stated that each medical call could generate approximately $250.00.
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	     Chief Roberts also recognized the outstanding job performed by Station 84 C Shift 			 Crew, and specifically Firefighter/Paramedic Mike Lovinger, for the lifesaving 		      interventions provided to a critically injured bicyclist.
 
V.	ATTORNEY ITEMS 
	A.  Closed Session:  Pursuant to California Government Code Section 54957(b); 
		  Personnel Matter - Grievance; One Matter - The meeting adjourned to Closed  			  Session at 7:40 p.m.  The meeting reconvened at 8:01 p.m.  President Durante 			  reported that during Closed Session, direction was given to Counsel with no
			reportable action.  

XII.    ADJOURNMENT

	Director Hartley made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Director Hidahl 	and 	unanimously carried.
	
	The meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.
 
	   


Approved:
	
								______________________________
								Connie Bair, Board Secretary

__________________________________
Gregory Durante, President


     

            





